

Crowan School Newsletter –23rd July 2025

END OF YEAR

As we come to the end of another incredible school year, I want to take this opportunity to reflect on everything we've achieved and express my heartfelt thanks to every part of our school community.

To our dedicated staff – thank you. Your hard work, creativity and unwavering commitment to our children's education and wellbeing is nothing short of extraordinary. Every lesson, every trip, every extra hour you've given has made a real difference.

To our amazing parents and carers – thank you for your constant support. Whether it's helping with reading, cheering on at sports day, or volunteering at school events, your involvement is what helps our children thrive.

And to our brilliant children – we are so proud of you! You've worked incredibly hard, shown great kindness to one another, and thrown yourselves into every challenge with enthusiasm and resilience. You are what makes this school such a special place.

This year has been packed with exciting moments and unforgettable memories:

Ofsted Visit – A huge thank you to everyone who contributed to our successful inspection. The positive feedback we received is a testament to the caring and ambitious environment we've built together.

Performances & Celebrations – Whether it was the dazzling Christmas production, harvest, Songfest or our joyful play 'Oliver with a Twist', our children have wowed us with their confidence and creativity.

SATs – Our Year 6 children have worked so hard this year, showing real determination and hard work to achieve the best results that Crowan have had in several years.

Trips and visits- From the excitement of our Year 6 residential trip to London, to a whole school visit to Rogue Theatre, Pendennis Castle, Trevaskis Farm and many more, our children have enjoyed hands-on learning experiences that will stay with them for years to come.

Visitors & Workshops – We've welcomed the RNLI, theatre performance, drumming workshops, pasty making and more! These experiences have helped bring learning to life and sparked inspiration across the curriculum.

Special Events – We've had a fantastic World Book Day, 2 brilliant Sports Day, charity fundraisers, and Praze Fair Show that reminded us of the importance of community and fun!

As we look ahead to the summer holidays, I hope all our families have a chance to rest, recharge and enjoy some quality time together. For those moving on to new adventures, particularly our wonderful Year 6 leavers – we wish you all the very best. You leave us with fond memories and bright futures ahead.

We can't wait to welcome everyone else back in September, refreshed and ready for another brilliant year. Wishing you all a safe and sunny summer!

Miss Harris and the Crowan team



Crowan School Newsletter –23rd July 2025

ATTENDANCE AWARDS

Well done to the 34 children who received certificates for attendance above 97% (that is just 5 days off this year) and to the incredible 10 children who have had 100% attendance for the whole academic year – Digby, Hector, Honey, Alfie, Grace, Arthur S (Releath), Ellie, Ori, Rose and Poppy P.

Well done all of you an amazing achievement!

END OF YEAR AWARDS

Congratulations to the children who received awards in our end of year celebrations

	Releath	Trenoweth	Pengelly	Crenver
Reading	Talia	Freddie	Minnie	Erin
Effort & house points	Ethan	Willow	Рорру	Annabelle

Alex & Mia Penberthy Award for Progress & Endeavour in KS1 Sport – Ivy

Year 6 awards:

Jackson Cup (Music) –Xanthe Art and Design award – Thea Sport Award - Frankie Henwood Cup (Good manners, courtesy and consideration) - Talia Lay Cup (100% effort all year) -Ori Carpenter Cup (Literacy) - Sophia Rogers Salver (Responsibilty, Respectability and Reliability) - Matthew Star Mathematician – Callum Broad Cup (Science) – Eli Student of the Year - Digby

OUT OF SCHOOL ACHIEVEMENT

Well done to one of the children from Crenver who won the 10 yrs and under tennis tournament at Hayle last week.

A fantastic achievement! Well done!



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Wednesday 3rd and Thursday 4th September – Staff training days School closed to pupils

Friday 5th September – First day of term for pupils

SCHOOL DINNERS

Aspens have asked us to inform you that from September school dinners will cost £2.85 (still free to children eligible for Free School meals and children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2)